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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       5/9/2022 
Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park 
Opened:  4:00 PM Adjourned:   4:24 PM 
 
Officers Present:  Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary, Sandra Longcor, 
Treasurer 
Board Present:  Charlie Freeland, Jim Shipley, Mickey Razy, Doug Becker, Tony Garcia, Dave Longcor, Fred Librach, Bart 
Petterle, David Richter. 
Guests:  5 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to waive the reading and to accept the minutes for the 
April 11, 2022, meeting as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
President’s Report:   Dick asked Jim Shipley to report on the youth shooting programs after reviewing information that 
was given to him.  
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob reported that everything is running smoothly. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported that the Club has 454 Current Members and 80 of those are new members.  Thank 
you to Sandra for taking the minutes at the last meeting. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Sandra reported the following are the balances for our accounts as of 4/30/2022: 

Checking Account $67,852.72 
Savings Account $40,136.90 
EV Account  $22,368.70 
USPSA Account  $  3,482.98 

    
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  Dave reported that everything is running fine.  Jim reported that target stands at the rifle 
range are being destroyed.  Bob was requested to send an email to SO, ISO, Probation & Animal Control to ask them to be 
not shoot up the target stands. 
Discussion of how to ensure that items taken from the snack area are paid for in a timely fashion.  Jim is to monitor the 
situation for 45 days and report back at a future meeting.  
 
Trap Range Managers:  Mickey reported that there had been a Multiplex Shoot and there were 20 shooters.  That shoot 
brought in a profit of $450.  Bart and Mickey are in the process of doing an inventory of targets.   
Bart asked for a 15-20-minute slot on the next meeting’s agenda for a presentation by Justin Martin, junior shooter, about 
how a California Youth Shooting Sports Association (CYSSA) shoot could be held at El Dorado Gun Club’s Trap range in the 
future. 
Mickey presented mock-ups of directional signs at the “Y”. 
 
Old Business:  David R reported that the Facebook page is moving forward.   
 
New Business:  Dave L reported that the project of ADA paving at the lower range would be approximately $25,000. 
Dick reported that Randy Bickel had obtained a NRA grant for the youth shooters of either a year’s worth of ammo or 
birds.  

IN MEMORIAM 
Tom DePiazzi passed away on March 8, 2022. 

Our condolences go out to Tom’s family. 
 
Next meeting:  6/13/2022, at 4:00 PM SHARP.  Location:  Round Table Pizza, Cameron Park. 


